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Updates from the Forest

March 31, 2024

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday
April 2 April 3 April 4
Easter Monday, No Basketball Intramurals | Grades 3-6 Choir Basketball Intramurals Board Game Club at
school today (Gr 3-4) at lunch (Gr 5-6) at lunch lunch recess
recess Evening Presentation recess
at Prescott Learning Play Parkland: Gr 4 &
Centre @ 7:00 p.m Hot Lunch (if ordered) 5

Dear Forest Green Families,

Let’s Make the Last Few Months Count!

We are approaching the final stretch of the school year! With this exciting milestone on the
horizon, | want to take a moment to highlight the importance of attendance during these last few
months. Consistent attendance plays a crucial role in your child's academic success and overall
development. Each day presents valuable opportunities for learning, growth, and connection
with peers and teachers.

As we strive to make the remainder of this school year the best yet, | encourage you to prioritize
attendance and punctuality. By ensuring that your child attends school regularly and arrives on
time, you are setting them up for success both academically and socially. Additionally, your
child's presence contributes to the vibrant and dynamic learning environment we aim to foster at
our school.

Moreover, these final months are filled with exciting events, activities, and learning opportunities
that your child won't want to miss. From field trips and special projects to end-of-year
celebrations, there are countless experiences awaiting them. Attending school regularly ensures
that your child can fully participate in these memorable moments and make lasting memories
with their peers.

If your child is experiencing any challenges that may impact their attendance, please don't
hesitate to reach out to us. We're here to support you and your child every step of the way.

Let's work together to make the last few months of this school year truly unforgettable!
Supporting Your Child’s Well-Being at School

On several occasions, after students are sent home from school “unwell”, parents have told us
that once their kid is at home, they seem fine. As we are looking to improve our attendance

rates we are going to proceed with the following protocol when kids complain of feeling unwell.

Using our experience and expertise, we will assess the situation and determine the best course
of action for your child's health and comfort.
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Sometimes, a student may report feeling unwell, but after a short period of rest or hydration,
they're able to resume their activities without any further issues. In such cases, we may opt to
give them a brief break and monitor their condition closely. Should it persist and it becomes
evident that your child would benefit from going home to rest and recuperate we will contact
you.

We want to emphasize that your trust in our judgment is invaluable as we strive to provide the
best care for your child while they are at school. Your cooperation and understanding enable us
to maintain a safe and supportive learning environment for all students.

If you ever have any questions or concerns regarding your child's health or well-being while at
school, please don't hesitate to reach out to us. We're here to support you and your child every
step of the way.

Online Safety for Children & Young Adults: An Information Evening with Cst. Gord
Marshall, Parkland RCMP
The Prescott Learning Centre School Council would like to extend an invitation to any interested
community members to attend a presentation and discussion on the topic of Online Safety.
Parkland RCMP Cst. and former School Resource Office Gord Marshall will share his
experiences and provide useful strategies for parents and guardians for protecting children and
young adults while online.

Where: Prescott Learning Centre, 340 Pioneer Road, Spruce Grove

When: Wednesday, April 3rd @ 7:00 pm

Who (can attend): The parents and guardians of children and young adults and any
interested community members
No RSVP required, we hope to see you on the 3rd.

Sincerely, PLC School Council

Parent Handbook
Please click here to view our Parent Handbook for the 2023/2024 School Year.

We encourage you to follow us on social media as we celebrate our amazing school community.

You can find us on Eacebook and Instagram. Additionally, please watch the announcements
page on our website!

We are looking forward to caring, sharing, and learning together! As always, please do not
hesitate to contact us at the school with any questions or concerns that you may have at either

780-963-7366 or forestgreen@psd.ca.

Sincerely,
Leah and Miranda

(Principal and Assistant Principal)
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